St Maddern’s Church of England School
[image: image1.jpg]C 0,
N (%

Q& ARTSMARK —
F

GOLD

& Q
VoL A



(Endowed by George Daniel, 1710)
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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 28thth February 2014
Dear Parents

The weather finally seems to be improving at last.  The children have been out most break times and I have been delighted how well the play leaders are initiating games outside with the new equipment recently bought.  This half term, children have voted to play dodgeball, cricket and team games over a 6 week period.  
It was really good to see the dance demonstration on Monday which showed just how talented our children are.  Thanks to parents who came along.  I could see by the smiles on faces just how proud you were of your children.  It was great to watch.

On Thursday the children enjoyed a morning finding out more about Sikhism, when our visitor Daya Stafford visited St Maddern’s.  We enjoyed dressing up, finding out about the religious practises of Sikhs and even trying some Asian food.  The children asked some very interesting questions.  It’s so good to hear from someone first-hand about their beliefs.  
I was pleased to be able to give our year 6 children an opportunity to work with Miss Hicks from Mounts Bay on Thursday afternoon.  The children have trialled a reading programme which extends and supports the learning of challenging reading to extend vocabulary.

There are a number of event coming up very soon, including St Pirans day on 5th March.  Year 3, 4 and 5 have been selected to participate in this.  In the afternoon Mr Woodhouse from the Cornishman is coming into school to work with the children involved in the newspaper club.  This will be a great opportunity for them to find out what it’s like to be a real journalist.  We certainly have a few aspiring writers in our school.  I have been really impressed with what has been produced so far. 
We would like to extend a big thank you to Jake and his mum for providing snacks for newspaper club.  If any other parents would like to contribute snacks (Tuesday after school club) we would be very grateful.  Just let Miss Payne know in case we are fortunate enough to need to work out a rota system.  Twenty to twenty five children attend weekly.
On Thursday 6th March we will be holding a mufti day in celebration of World Book Day.  Children and staff will be invited to wear a costume related to a book character.  We ask that children bring a £1 donation to come in mufti.  The money raised will go towards our elected charity for 2014, LARF Cornwall (Laura and Rosie fund).  The charity is very close to our hearts here at St Maddern’s and raises funds to assist in the treatment and care of teenagers and young people under the age of 24 within Cornwall, primarily for those undergoing and having cancer and leukaemia treatment. 

ADVANCED NOTICE
On 11th March 16 children will be representing our school at Truro Music Festival.  Our class is at 9.30, so we will need to leave school early to ensure that we get there on time.  Traffic in Truro at this time is always difficult.  Could those children attending please be in school by 8.10 am.  This will allow plenty of time to get to the venue.   Please could children ensure that they have a clean school jumper on, polished black school shoes and if they have long hair to wear it up, with a blue/white hair bobble.  Black socks or black or white tights or socks for girls.  
On the same day, Seb, Kelci and Faith will be attending a gifted and talented workshop at Porthcurno Museum.

On the 13th March we will be going to Newlyn Fish Market. Children need to be in school by 8.30 on that day and there will be no early morning maths clubs. The children will be back for lunch and will wear school uniform. I’m sure that this will be a really interesting morning for the children to find out what goes on in one of our local businesses as well as finding out more about seafood that we regularly eat.

For your information, please find listed below a variety of sports related activities that can be accessed locally which you and your child may be interest in.
HEADTEACHER AWARD

Faith for continued hard work and improvement in Maths.

STAR READERS
Isabella, Jowan G, Maisie, Harry, Sebastian, Abigail B and Beau.
Best wishes

Helen Pearce

Local activities
	Gymnastics
	01736 449608
	Hockey
	01736 362960

	Mounts Bay Harriers
	07770 352471
	Pirates Rugby
	01736 351568

	Cricket
	01736 362751
	Tennis
	01736 367627

	Rowing
	01736 367989
	Penzance Leisure Centre
	01736 874744

	Sailing
	01736 364989
	Sennen Surf Club
	01736 871227

	Netball
	07878 039818
	Hayle Life Saving Club
	01736 755303


Hubtravaganza - Cornwall Music Education Hub's Musical Spectacular at the Hall for Cornwall 17th and 18th March 2014.  Tickets available from Hall for Cornwall.
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